BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

August 17, 2015
“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne, Steve Palmer
Absent:  Charles Gotta 
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Alan Hurst (BOF), Phil Visintainer (Town Council), Barbara Moore (Town Council), Martin Voelker, Charles Spakowski, Mike Rich
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the June 8, 2015 regular meeting was made by Mr. Palmer and approved by Mr. Germain. Voted 3-0 in favor with Mr. Hurne abstaining. 
A motion to approve the minutes of the July 13, 2015 regular meeting was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain. Voted 3-0 in favor with Mr. Palmer abstaining.
Public Remarks:  
Barbara Moore of 7 Overlook Road, and Chairperson for the Town Council, wished to thank the department for all that they do and for responding so quickly to the structure fire at 95 Main St. today.
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
None
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications: Chairman Salafia has had email correspondence with Tim Sullivan from Wells Fargo.  He will be present at the Trustees meeting that is being planned before the September Regular meeting.
Unfinished Business:  

A) Report on code compliance work for fire houses: Fire Marshal Klotzbier is satisfied with the work and progress being done on the fire houses toward code compliance.
B) Company #3 fencing issue: Chairman Salafia and Chief Voelker met with the Town Manager who forwarded the estimate information to Phil Sissick from Public Works. This issue will be further discussed at the September regular meeting.
C) Ladder truck: Deputy Chief Bochinski was not able to be present but he is looking into a tri-board meeting in September with the Board of Finance and the Town Council to present the need for the new ladder truck. Chairman Salafia noted that the Town Manager appears to support the project moving forward.
D) Communication with High School regarding construction: Chief Voelker and Fire Marshal Klotzbier reported that the communication situation has improved a little bit. They are done working on the asbestos for now so that has helped. At this time there is no need for the Fire Commissioners to reach out to the High School.
E) Status of background checks: Chief Voelker reports that they will start as soon as possible, he has 90% of them signed.

New Business:
None
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Palmer to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 p.m..  Vote 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
